

SOUTH TRUMPINGTON PARISH MEETING

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Meeting held in Meeting Room 2 at Trumpington Meadows Primary School on Thursday 16 July 2019 at 7.30 pm

Present: Philip Allen (Chairman) plus 2 electors.

In attendance: A Nelson (Trumpington Residents' Association), B Green (Wildlife Trust), B Stoehr (Clerk) plus one non parishioner.

Apologies were received from, Mr Umit Cordan (Vice-Chairman)

1. Approval of the Minutes of the Last Meeting

The Minutes were signed as a true record. ^{Prop P Allen, 2nd C Allen, AIF}

2. Wildlife Trust – Nature Reserve

Becky Green gave an update on the maintenance of the nature reserve. It is the hay cutting period and there will be large machinery onsite over the next month. Dog walkers are asked to keep dogs on leads, and out of the water, around the pond area due to nesting birds.

There is a volunteer team and they are looking for more volunteers to help with maintenance. They meet every other Wednesday.

Quad bikes have been using the Nature Reserve in recent weeks although they have not been seen recently. Barratt Homes will be improving the access points with bollards to restrict vehicle access.

3. Information Items

3.1 Report from District Councillor

The District Councillor's report was noted. Cllr Allen answered questions. Concerns were raised about County Councillor Barbara Ashwood recent comments to the media that "Trumpington is dumping ground for problem families". The Parish Meeting disputed the comments and stated that such comments, based on speculation, should not be made in public without evidence.

3.2 Report from County Councillor

Report noted.

3.3 Update from Trumpington Meadows Community (TMC)

No report received.

3.4 Update from Trumpington Residents Association (TRA)

Amanda Nelson reported on the TRA's activities. It was noted that Sgt. Stevenson has moved to a new position and that Sgt Kiri Mazur is his replacement. There are going to be 3 police officers covering the area.

The Trumpington Pavilion 10 year anniversary event will be taking place on the 21 September.

3.5 Update on Trumpington Meadows Management Meeting

There was nothing to report.

9. M11 Junction 11 Park & Ride

Amanda Nelson reported that the 2nd Park and Ride site has been approved by the GCP board. There are still concerns to be addressed about the access and egress to the site and use of the

agricultural bridge. It was noted that the bridge is the Wildlife Trust's only access to the southern part of the Nature Reserve.

Questions were raised about vehicle emissions in the area. It was noted that Smart Cambridge are doing a survey with the University of Cambridge.

7. Post office at Local Centre

Royal Mail's response was noted.

8. Defibrillator Funding

The Parish Meeting is interested in a defibrillator. The Local Centre/School is the preferred location. It was agreed to approach the School and Sainsbury's for permission in principle to install. Quotes are to be considered at the next meeting.

12. Youth Bus Update

The Connections Bus Project's report was noted. The service has been extended for the autumn term. Continuation of the service, beyond the autumn term, is to be discussed at the next meeting.

10. Finance

10.1 Receipt of the finance report and payment of bills

The Payments as listed were approved. Prop P Allen, 2nd C Allen, AIF

ICO	Data protection fee	£35.00
Came and company	Insurance renewal	£218.00
CANALBS	Internal audit	£98.68
LGS services	Admin support	£658.97

Plus Trumpington Federation (Meeting Room Hire) £45.00 and Connections Bus Project (Youth Bus) £2508.00.

10.2 Review of Clerking Provision

It was noted that the contract with LGS Services was due for renewal. It was agreed to extend the contract for a further 2 years on the same terms.

11. Planning – Applications received since the last meeting

No applications to consider.

13. Consultation on the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority Local Transport Plan

Noted. It was delegated to the Clerk to submit a response if residents submit any responses to the Parish Meeting.

4. Barratt Homes Development

Barratt Homes have guaranteed a quarterly update for all residents.

It was noted that all apartment blocks were originally to be given names and that they don't at the moment.

6. Bins at Local Centre

It was noted that the bins haven't been handed over. The wiring was incorrect but is now believed to be correct.

The Chairman is to find out what is holding up the transfer.

5. **Piper Green and Mardler Close Public Open Spaces**

There were general concerns about who is maintaining which areas and to what standards. There are lots of weeds and dead trees.

The Mardler Close POS is not yet finished . Oak trees are due to be planted when finished.

It was agreed to request dogs on leads and no dog fouling signs or dog waste bins at the Mardler Close POS.

14. **Date of and Items for Next Meeting**

The next meeting will take place on the 3rd October 2019 at 7.30pm.

It was noted that the current residents mailing list is out of date. it was agreed that parishioners would hand deliver the meeting flyers. Flyers to be delivered to the Chairman who will arrange distribution.

15. **Closure of meeting**

The meeting was closed at 9.10pm

Signed (Chairman): Date: